Selectmen's Meeting Monday, March 4, 1991

Present: William Suydam, Chairman, Edwin Rowehl, Donald Phelps, Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:30

The school meeting scheduled for March 9th at 10AM was discussed.

Don moved to accept the minutes of last week. Second Ed. All in favor. So moved.

Selectmen will look into a fuel contract during the summer months.

Selectmen reviewed the bids for the Gregg Lake Dam Breach Analysis. Ed moved to award the contract to S2H. Second Don. All in favor. So moved.

Steve Allen will be doing the pickups within the next month.

Selectmen approved of using purchase orders for all departments. Department heads will sign purchase order under \$200. Any purchase over \$200 will have to be approved by the selectmen in advance.

Judy Pratt and Nancy Timko met to discuss the Planning Board budget. They do not see enough room in the budget to cover expenses. Although they plan to ask the Town for \$7,000, any money not needed will not be spent. A good portion of the money budgeted by the Planning Board does come back to the Town. Although the Planning Board can not be self sufficient, they have raised their fees to help cover more of the expenses of the board. This year they plan to have new zoning regulations and subdivision & site plan regulations printed at a cost of about \$1,000. With the many new amendments and regulations the present zoning book is difficult to read. Legal fees are always in question. The Planning Board wants to present a realistic budget to the Town. Selectmen explained in order to raise the budget the \$750 Judy will have to make the request at the Town Meeting.

Don moved to approve the construction of a fenced in area for the fuel tanks at the Town Barn. Second Ed. All in favor. So moved.

Selectmen will announce a need for members of the ZBA at Town Meeting.

Ed moved to purchase a mike and extension which will adapt to the Great Brook speaker system. Second Don. All in favor. So moved.

Meeting adjourned 9:00